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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

It seems not so long ago that I was welcoming everyone back to the beginning of the school year and now I am 

about to wish you all a happy term break. I look back at the term with pride. The students have had a marvellous 

term. There has been a great deal of learning and growing. 

 

This final week has been one where we have undertaken a wide range of activities.  

¶ Eltham singers lead by Ms Elsom performed to their usual very high standard at assembly on Monday.  

¶ Foundation students have been in and out of my office all week proudly showing me their writing.  

¶ Grade one and two have spent the week celebrating the end of their óOlden daysô unit. The grade two Expo 

was marvellous and it was lovely to see so many family members sharing the occasion. 

¶ Grade Three ï Six took part in a Bully Stoppers Program. You will see posters around the rooms as a result 

of this program. 

¶ One of our parents David Watkins provided a most informative Solar Energy Incursion for grade six. 

¶ As part of the grade six transition program two former students now attending Eltham High School,  

 Aneurin and Charlie spoke to all grade six students. 

¶ Two of our student leaders, Campbell and Zach attended a conference on Bullying at the invitation of our 

local member of Parliament, Vicki Ward. The Deputy Premier and Minister for Education, James Marino 

addressed the students. 

¶ Today we have had our óFluoro Dayô for Jump Rope For Heart Jump Off Day. It was a fantastic success. 

 

Easter Raffle 
The staff are very thankful for the support you have all given to them with the 

Easter Raffle. To date the raffle has raised approximately $1,200.00. Half the 

money raised will be donated to the Royal  Childrenôs Hospital Appeal and 

the rest to a charity of the student leaders choosing. 

 

Calendar  

Thursday,  

26 March, 

2015 

Date      Event         Time  

Fri 27 Mar     Second Hand Uniform (Residence)   9:15am to 9:45am  
Fri 27 Mar     END OF TERM 1       2:30PM FINISH  

Mon 13 Apr    START OF TERM 2 
Fri 17 Apr    Interschool Sports Starts (every Friday) 
     Second Hand Uniform (Residence)   9:15am to 9:45am  
Wed 22 Apr    EPS Cross Country 

Tues 5 May    District Cross Country 

Thurs 7 May    Motherôs Day Stall (TBC) 
Mon 11 May    Whole School Assembly (Hall)    2:30pm 

Sun 17 to Sat 23 May  Education Week 
Tues 19 May    Education Week - Open Morning - All welcome 9:15am to 10:30am  
Wed 20 May    Education Week - School tour (call office to book in)  9:15am 
Thurs 21 May   Education Week - School tour (call office to book in)  3:45pm 
Mon 8 June    QUEENôS BIRTHDAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

Wed 10 June   Division Cross Country 
Fri 12 to Mon 22 June  Life Ed 

TERM 1 FINISHES AT 2:30PM  FRIDAY 27 MARCH, 2015  
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School Council 

The AGM/Public Meeting was held on Monday Night. Thank you to the parents who attended this meeting.  The first meeting of our 

new school council was held following the AGM.  The following people form the 2015 Eltham Primary School Council: 

 

   Executive Officer    Lyn Truran 

 

   School Council President   Lachlan MacBean   

   School Council Vice-President  Andrea Alexander   

   School Council Treasurer   Toby Livermore    

   Minutes Secretary      Andrea Lynch    

 

   Parent Members    Sally McInnes 

         Simon Keane 

         Jessica Dalling 

         Rebekah Burrell 

 

   DET Members    Mary Azer 

         James Paterson 

         Ashley Spagnol 

 

 

Principal Appointment 

I would like to inform you that the process has begun to select the next Principal of Eltham Primary School.  At this stage it is  

anticipated that the new Principal will commence duty on the first day of term 3. 

 

Anzac Day 

As you are all aware this year is the century celebration of the ANZAC campaign. We 

intend to mark the occasion with activities for the children. 

 

As I advised you last week Jenny Macklin our Federal Member of  Parliament will be 

attending our school assembly to present the school with a commemorative flag. 

 

Eltham Primary School has a proud link to the ANZACS.  We have an Honour Board 

that lists forty students who were in the Armed Forces during the Great War.  Sadly nine 

of these students lost their lives.  

 

Thank you to the Pryor Family who have contacted me and provided information on 

their relatives.  Please ask around and see if you can find anybody who holds infor-

mation on any other students on our Honour Board. 

 

We would love to hear your stories.  

 

 

 

 

 

Finally, I would like to thank every staff member, they have worked extremely hard to ensure our school is a safe and happy place 

for the children and all who visit and work with us. Last but by no means least, I would like to thank the entire school community 

for your continued support of the school and the work it does. 

 

I wish you all a safe and restful break and I look forward to seeing you all again next term. 

 

Kindest regards, 

Lyn Truran 
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Grade 5/6 Rotations 
  
Over the past term the grade 5 and 6 students have been mixed in different groups and have been  
learning a variety of new skills.  
  
ART 
With Ms Cook we did origami. We used instructions to create origami owls, birds, butterflies and bats. 
Some people were experts and others just couldn't get the hang of it. It was a fun and enjoyable  
experience.  
  
PHOTOGRAPHY 
Mr Sisson took the Photography rotation. We were in partners and we had to take 3 photos (portrait,  
landscape & action). We learnt a lot of different skills of how to take a good photo. It was a really fun  
experience and I hope we do it again.  
  
TEAM BUILDING 
Miss Atkinson ran this rotation. The challenges that she gave us required so much focus, concentration 
and team work. It was so much fun and I'd love to do it again. 
  
AERODYNAMICS 
In Ms Brereton's lesson we watched a short clip on how paper planes fly and then used that knowledge 
to create our own. It was really great fun. 
  
FILM MAKING 
Mr Spagnol ran this rotation. We made short films and then edited them on iMovie. Mr Spagnol taught 
us how to use the program in small parts and then put it all together. It was a really great activity. 
  
Alex, Zack, Chloe, Lily & Amber 6A 

ART NEWS 
 
Hello! 
My name is Sue Balletta and I am the new art teacher. I wanted to take a moment to introduce myself. I 
have really enjoyed working with your children, their creativity and enthusiasm has been wonderful. 
The students have all produced self- portraits, which are on display in the office. There is also a display of 
grade 3 contour line landscapes, outside the art room. We have been learning about the art elements of 
line, texture, pattern, shape, colour and space.  
 
I believe that for students to be successful at school, we need to work as a team. 
Please feel free to contact me at any time with concerns or questions about your childôs art education. My hope is that your child 
will have the absolute best art class experience possible and gain new skills and confidence throughout the year. 
 
I am planning a grade 6 mosaic project which will be started next term. This will be an annual project, adding new art works to the 
school grounds each year.  
 
We will also be creating an exciting mural made out of plastic bottle caps, teaching the students that reusing and recycling, has a 
positive impact on our environment. I will be running a competition for all grades. The grade that collects the most bottle caps will 
win a class prize. I would like students and families to collect as many clean bottle caps as possible. Try and find colourful ones. 
They will be collected in the classrooms. Happy collecting. 
  
The art room would also welcome any donations of: magazines, ceramic tiles, clean containers and clean plastic soft drink bottles. 
 
Sue Balletta  
Art Teacher 
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BULLY STOPPER 
 

BULLYING FORUM - STUDENT LEADERS 
On Wednesday 25th March, 2015, Zach S from 5S and I 
went to Apollo Parkways Primary School.  
 
We went there to participate in an anti bullying forum run by 
Vicki Ward and the Victorian  
Minister for Education.  
 
There were about twelve other representatives from four oth-
er schools. We talked about school policies and strategies 
towards bullying and the way they deal with bullies. I found it 
very informative and a very big eye opener hearing some of 
the things that happen in other schools.  
 
I would like to thank Vicki Ward for organising it and  
Ms Truran and Ms Cook for inviting Zach and I. 
Campbell M - 6S 

Bully Zero Foundation Australia 
On Wednesday 25th March, 2015 the grades three to six students had a presentation by Clint Bolton and Oscar Yildiz on the topic 
of bullying. Clint plays soccer for Melbourne City Football Club and Oscar is the CEO of the Bully Zero Foundation Australia. The 
way they presented bullying was different to the way people usually present it. Sure, we all know bullying is horrible, but the way 
they spoke about it made me want to do something about bullying. It made me feel sad, passionate and angry all at once. Four 
students out of a class of twenty are bullies, and everyday 160,000 kids do not go to school for the fear of having to face bullies. 
The talk made a lot of people feel lucky because they are not badly bullied like some people. A large percentage of the worldôs 
population have been or are being bullied. I hate that bullies tell the victims they are worthless.  I know for a fact that no one is 
worthless. The presentation was one of the best bullying presentations I have seen and I have one very important message stuck 
in my head ñBullying leaves a scar, whether you see it or not.ò 
Alyssa C - 6C 


